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Mr Peter Hallahan


�
Secretary	
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Parliament House 


CANBERRA     A C T       2600 


   	      		


Dear Mr Hallahan,


                              


Inquiry into Public Liability Insurance and Professional Indemnity Insurance.





On behalf of the Multiple District 201 Council of Lions Clubs International Inc. who represent the Lions Clubs in Australia, I desire to acknowledge your communication of the 11th April and place the following before your Inquiry. ( Incidentally, Lion Roydon Robertson is the Executive Officer of our Organisation having recently taken up this position on March 5th.) 





Our Organisation, through our Chartered Clubs, provide Humanitarian Service to the Community and we are extremely fortunate that currently we are not facing any insurance crisis. First of all, The International Association of Lions Clubs through our Headquarters located in Oakbrook, U S A , carries a Public Liability Policy on a Worldwide basis. In fact, LCI self insures to a substantial degree and as a result, the Cover will renew in September with little changes.





In addition, here in Australia, we carry a Second Layer Excess Cover and in view of the structuring of the Primary cover, we will only be facing a nominal increase in premium in September.





The Insurance Programme for our Australian Clubs is arranged through a local Underwriting Agency in Sydney and is overseen by a Committee of Lion Members who are also Insurance Professionals. I look after the day-to-day administration of the Programme, and we enjoy some competitive premiums, mainly as a result of close associations with the Underwriters, mainly through Lloyds of London.





Whilst our Organisation will not be taking part in any Government Scheme that might be introduced, it was felt that we should respond to your request so that your Committee would be aware of the Lions Clubs International situation, given that our Clubs are very active in our Communities.
































If we can be of any assistance to your Committee, please do not hesitate to contact the Writer.





On a personal observation, could I comment that the application of Stamp Duty by the various States on Public Liability Premiums certainly influences the bottom line premium. This Impost is over 10% and on a premium of $ 10,000, another $ 1,000 is collected as State Stamp Duty plus another $ 1,000 GST. That 20% certainly inflates the premium to be paid by small business, community and sporting organisations. 














With Kind Regards





�








R. N. (Bob) KOROTCOFF, Past District Governor 	


Lions Insurance Programme Consultant.











c.c.	Council Chairman PDG Tom Carlson APM


	Executive Officer Lion Roydon Robertson


